
1

Figini, Stuart

From: Su Johnson <sj2787@live.com>
Sent: 01 March 2021 11:00
To: Dunford, Peter
Subject: Potential funding for Memorial Garden in Castlefields

Thanks for your prompt reply Peter. We only found out last week that the idea is likely to be agreeable to the 
council so we are at the early stages of planning. A fund set up for the boys currently stands at just over £5,000 and 
we are planning further fundraising but as yet are to get some indication of costs. If I had to give a rough estimate I 
would like it will be under £10,000 and if a contribution of £1,000 - £2,000 could be applied for that would be 
wonderful. As we work up costs further I can be more specific. Hope that helps? 
 
Kind regards 
 
Su Johnson 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
 

From: Dunford, Peter 
Sent: 01 March 2021 10:37 
To: Su Johnson 
Subject: Potential funding for Memorial Garden in Castlefields 
 
Su, the idea for a memorial garden is a lovely, fitting one. Please could you give an approximate idea of proposed 
costs and grant contribution so that I can discuss the matter with Councillor Christine Crisp, the Chairman of the 
Calne Area Board. Regards, Peter 
 
 
Peter Dunford 
Community Engagement Manager  
 
Communities and Neighbourhoods  

 
Tel: 07827 958303 
Email: peter.dunford@wiltshire.gov.uk     
Web: https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/mgCommitteeDetails.aspx?ID=166  
 
Sign Up to Melksham Our Community Matters https://ocm.wiltshire.gov.uk/melksham/  

Follow me @PeterDunfordCEM  

Follow Wiltshire 
Council   

 
 
 

From: Su Johnson <sj2787@live.com>  
Sent: 01 March 2021 10:31 
To: Dunford, Peter <Peter.Dunford@wiltshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: Potential funding for Memorial Garden in Castlefields 
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Sorry Peter, forgot to attach the diagram 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
 

From: Su Johnson 
Sent: 01 March 2021 10:27 
To: Peter.Dunford@wiltshire.gov.uk 
Subject: Potential funding for Memorial Garden in Castlefields 
 
 
Hi Peter, 
 
Rob Mercer from CTC gave me your details as I am representing the families of the 4 boys who died in the Derry Hill 
crash last year. I’m not sure if you are aware that they want to create a memorial garden in Castlefields, which in 
principle has the support of the Town Council and CARP. The idea is that, whilst it’s a memorial for the boys, it 
provides a place of quiet contemplation for other families who have lost loved ones as a feature within the 
Castlefields area.  
 
As they are looking for the gardens to be for the wider benefit of the residents of Calne, I’d like to understand if the 
Area Board might be able to provide some funding? The attached diagram illustrates our early thinking and you’ll 
see that we intend to provide benches, bins, planters, hard landscaping and planting. Is this something we could ask 
for support for? 
 
It may be useful to know I’m creating a presentation that will go to the full council meeting on 29th March (papers to 
be presented by the 14th) so knowing if we might be able to source additional financial support as soon as possible 
would be ideal. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you, 
 
Kind regards 
 
Su Johnson 
Sj2787@live.com 
07521 161551 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------- 

This email originates from Wiltshire Council and any files transmitted with it may contain confidential information 
and may be subject to Copyright or Intellectual Property rights. It is intended solely for the use of the individual or 
entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the 
email from your inbox. Any disclosure, reproduction, dissemination, modification and distribution of the contents of 
the email is strictly prohibited. Email content may be monitored by Wiltshire Council to ensure compliance with its 
policies and procedures. No contract is intended by this email, and any personal opinions expressed in this message 
are those of the sender and should not be taken as representing views of Wiltshire Council. Please note Wiltshire 
Council utilises anti-virus scanning software but does not warrant that any e-mail or attachments are free from 
viruses or other defects and accepts no liability for any losses resulting from infected e-mail transmissions. Receipt 
of this e-mail does not imply consent to use or provide this e-mail address to any third party for any purpose. 
Wiltshire Council will not request the disclosure of personal financial information by means of e-mail any such 
request should be confirmed in writing by contacting Wiltshire Council.  
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